PLYMOUTH TOWN BOARD BUDGET MEETING
SEPTEMBER 15, 2020
6:30PM

PRESENT: Supervisor Grace Nucero-Alger
Councilman Daniel Meyer
Councilman Jerry Kreiner
Councilman Frank Williams
Councilman Garry James
Supervisor Rodney Oakley

Mrs. Alger brought the meeting to order at 6:30pm.

Mrs. Alger informed everyone that the tax cap was 1.5% and not 2% as
she had previously stated.

Mrs. Alger asked everyone to turn to page 16 of the proposed 2021
Budget. She pointed out that Line A9720.6 Statutory Bonds (Principal)
and Line A9720.7 Statutory Bonds (Interest) were new additions to the
budget because of the recent purchase of an excavator. Also, Line
A2530 (under Revenues) for Hunting Licenses was added.

Mr. Oakley explained the raise in wages for the Highway crew. Mr.
Oakley also asked the Board for a $3,000.00 raise. He listed the reasons
that he felt he was deserving of this raise including the fact that he has



not had a raise since the first year he was elected. Discussion followed.

The Board decided that they would make a final decision at the next
budget meeting.

Mrs. Alger asked Mrs. Brown to inquire about the Fire Department’s
budget.

The Board signed the three resolutions that had been passed on
September 14, 2020.

Mr. Kreiner asked for a motion to adjourn the meeting. Mr. Williams
seconded the motion. The Board was polled and the motion was
passed with five yeses and no nos. The meeting was adjourned at
7:10pm.

Respectfully submitted by,

Virginia E. Brown

Plymouth Town Clerk
September 29, 2020



